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Summary 

 
This report informs Members of 4 grants where variations have been agreed by the 
Chief Grants officer since your last meeting. 
 

Recommendation 
 
 Members are asked to: 
 

 Receive this report and note its contents 
 
 

Main Report 
 
Since your last meeting, variations to the grants outlined below have been agreed by 
the Chief Grants Officer, in line with the revised delegated procedure for the 
amendment of grants as agreed by your Committee in October 2004. 
 
 
 

Merton Home Tutoring Service 
In April 2013 a grant of £34,120 was awarded towards ESOL classes for refugees 
and migrants. Some of the costs supported included room hire for a crèche. After the 
first year the organisation was not charged for this room so the sum required for year 
2 - £2,736 – has been written back. 
 
St Vedast-alias-Foster 
£1,000 to commission an access audited was granted in July 2015. The actual cost 
turned out to be less than that so the balance, £105, has been revoked. 
 
London Borough of Lambeth 
LB Lambeth was awarded £100,000 in April 2013 under your “Youth Offer” initiative, 
on the stipulation that it had to work in conjunction with voluntary sector partners to 
deliver the programme. Unfortunately one of the selected partners pulled out of the 
scheme resulting in an underspend of £15,500 and which has now been revoked. 
 
Hillingdon South Society for Mentally Handicapped 
This organisation was awarded a capital grant of £100,000 in May 2015 towards the 
second stage refurbishment costs of its hydrotherapy/swimming pool. The charity 
trustees have recently confirmed that they are unable to pursue the fundraising 
needed to raise the balance required, hence the grant has been revoked. 


